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Federal government releases supply of Tamiflu® (oseltamivir) from national 
stockpile to address shortage. 

• The U.S. Department of Health & Human Services (HHS) has been tracking the increased 
demand and resulting shortage of Tamiflu (oseltamivir) during this winter season. To ease the 
shortage of drug, HHS is giving local U.S. jurisdictions access to additional supplies of Tamiflu in 
the government-sponsored Strategic National Stockpile (SNS).  
 

• Jurisdictions may access additional supplies in the following ways: 
 

— Jurisdictions can dispense certain lots of Tamiflu 30 mg, 45 mg and 75 mg that were 
procured for pandemic preparedness under the HHS Antiviral Subsidy Vendor Contract 
between 2006 - 2009. These supplies may be held in jurisdictional stockpile for pandemic 
use but are now allowed for use in the current flu season. 
 

— Jurisdictions that have exhausted their own stockpiled supplies of Tamiflu may request 
supplemental Tamiflu 75 mg from the SNS. This product is part of the federal stockpile of 
antiviral drugs held for pandemic preparedness. 

 
• The Tamiflu products held in jurisdictional stockpiles and in the SNS for pandemic use include 

drug lots that have been extended by the FDA for up to 20 years beyond their original 
manufacture date, provided they have been stored under labeled storage conditions. These lots 
have not been relabeled with new expirations, and healthcare providers and recipients should be 
notified of the 20-year extension. 
 

• Refer to the press release for more information on how jurisdictions can request Tamiflu through 
the SNS. 
 

• The supply of generic Tamilfu is also being monitored by the FDA and American Society of 
Health-System Pharmacists (ASHP), who are working closely to share drug supply information.  
 

• Although oseltamivir has experienced some supply disruptions, product is available from both 
brand and generic manufacturers. However, there may be periodic local outages of product in 
retail. Supply of other antiviral medications, including Relenza® (zanamivir) and Xofluza® 
(baloxavir marboxil) are available. Some manufacturers report that more supply of oseltamivir will 
be available late-December 2022.  

https://aspr.hhs.gov/SNS/Pages/Access-to-Influenza-Countermeasure.aspx
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=ee3c9555-60f2-4f82-a760-11983c86e97b
https://aspr.hhs.gov/SNS/Pages/Access-to-Influenza-Countermeasure.aspx
https://www.ashp.org/drug-shortages/current-shortages/drug-shortage-detail.aspx?id=881
https://www.fda.gov/media/120654/download
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=d7c3bcc3-0c0d-4068-fd80-88cf54a376ef
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=e49e1a61-1b7c-4be5-ac84-af6240b511e7
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=e49e1a61-1b7c-4be5-ac84-af6240b511e7

